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BREAKING NEWS
You can still with-
draw from your 
exams via HISQIS 
until 16/12/22. 
From 17/12/22 to 
20/01/23 there is 
still the possibility 
to do so via this form.

Phil Post

EVENTS
As part of the advent-readings, some lecturers read winter and Christmas texts on 
07/12/22. In an cozy atmosphere and with gingerbread we listened to the lecturers. 

On the 16/01/23 from 4 to 8 pm. the blood donation event in cooperation with the BRK takes 
place in the Mensa. You can book an appointment in advance here or drop by spontaneously.

In addition, the Studimental Team (formerly Philomental) is organizing a lecture about 
autism on the 19/01/23 at 6 pm. An autistic person will talk about their everyday life.
You will find more information about both events on our social media channels.

The „Tussi meets Nerd“ party will unfortunately NOT take place this semester, however it is scheduled for the 
upcoming summer semester.

UNIVERSITY POLITICS
On 22/11/22, the university president Ulrich Bartosch sat down for a talk with the students. In the mor-
ning there was a “Coffee with the President“, where representatives of the student council had a 
chance to ask their questions in the NK-Cafeteria. In the afternoon, all students were able to voice 
their questions and concerns via Zoom at “Ask the University Executive“. If you missed it, there 
will be a chance to get a “Mulled wine with the President‘‘ on the 19/12/22 at the Mensavorplatz. 

NEWS FROM YOUR REPRESENTATIVES
In November, at our Strategy Weekend, we discussed the upcoming faculty reorganiza-
tion. Nevertheless, the planning of events as well as teambuilding were an additional focus.

In addition, part of the Fachschaft Philo participated in a first aid course on 25/11/22. 
In cooperation with the university group of the BRK important basics were refreshed.

On the 06/12/22, we had a booth together with the other Fachschaften at the charity christ-
mas market. The proceeds of the entire christmas market will be donated to an ukrainian hospital.

Some members of the Fachschaft were also selling mulled wine and punch in a booth at the Mensavorplatz on the 
8/12/22. With a hot beverage you were able to give yourselve a little break from the pre-christmas university stress.

IMPORTANT INFORMATION
As you already read in the university update, our HISQIS portal and the campusportal will be 
merged. This change will start on 17/12/22. This means that none of the certificates will be avai-
lable until 08/01/23. Therefore it is important for you to download all documents by 16/12/22. 
To be able to start the next year with the new portal, you are offered an introduction to the new system. If you did 
not participate in the first webinar on 08/12/22, you will get another chance on 16/12/22 (StudIP   99994B) and 
12/01/23 (StudIP   99994C). On 19/01/23 (StudIP  99994D) an additional introduction in English will be offered. 

If you have any comments or questions about the system after the webinars, please feel 
free to check the EXA Management homepage or email exa-management@uni-passau.de.
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